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 From the President….. 
 
 Welcome back!  I hope your summer was enjoyable.  With all our 
summer chores and a vacation or two, it’s been difficult for most of us to 
find very much time to spend in our workshops. I’m looking forward to 
more woodworking and less lawn mowing.   
 
 This year should be another exciting year for the club.  The program 
committee has been working hard to organize interesting and informative 
agendas for our meetings. Thank you for your great ideas that we discussed 

at the May meeting, we will use as many of them as we can fit into the schedule.  We  will start off  Septem-
ber 10th with a wood finishing presentation by Mr.  Dale Rhine from Minwax.  Dale will demonstrate  proper 
wood preparation techniques including sanding and blemish repair (such as dents, knots, chips etc.)  in addi-
tion to sealing, staining and top coating with a variety of finishes.  On November 12th our guest Mr. Dwight 
Hunter from Fisch Precision Tools will join us with demonstrations of  several tools from his company, in-
cluding a mortise machine and a drill press, in addition to drill bit sharpening techniques and a presentation 
on the proper use of a variety of drill bits.  Dwight will also have some tools for sale at special prices.  We 
will have special pricing information at our September meeting.         
 
 A very special THANK YOU to those of you who made this year’s Annual Summer Picnic possible.  
David Rouse did a fine job coordinating all the details and putting things together, and Leon Gage and Lou 
Gatch brought along games that were fun and challenging.  Jim Walters brought the hamburgers and every-
one had plenty to eat.    
 
 Your involvement in our club meetings really matters.  I’ll be asking the  demonstrators to call on a 
few of you from time to time to help them out.  The more you bring to the meeting, the more you’ll get out of 
it.  After all, woodworking is “hands on”,  if it weren’t, we would call it wood watching.  Let’s have some fun 
working together and sharing ideas. 
      
 Here’s part of a poem by an unknown author that I have hanging in my shop that I think you’ll enjoy: 

Lord might I be but a saw, 
A plane, a chisel in thy hand 

No Lord, I take it back in awe; 
Such a prayer for me is far too grand 

I pray thee, rather let me lie 
As on Thy bench the favored wood; 
Thy saw, Thy plane, Thy chisel ply 
And  work me into something good 

  
I’ll look forward to seeing you at the September 10th meeting.         Keith Rogers, President 
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                     WOCO  2005 HOLIDAY TOY PROGRAM   
September is here and the hot hazy days of summer are drawing to a close, 
which brings up a subject:  How are your toys coming????  This summer 
seemed to have gone by so fast but I have managed to start my toys early in 
May progressing through the summer and am now almost finished.  Having 
to have my shop in the garage and knowing that my wife expects to have 
her car in the garage before the cold weather approaches is a motivator. 
  Again for those of you still working here is a summary of those most asked 
for toys:  Doll beds, catapults, crayon holders w/wheels, mirrors, cradles, 
truck/car carriers, jewelry boxes, banks, games of all kinds, cars and trucks 

or anything with wheels.   Again I am reasonably assured by our wonderful friends of Woodcraft and Wood 
Werks that we will have wheels for those that had requested them.  The club officers are actively working on 
this subject and really don’t see any difficulty obtaining them.  Everyone acknowledges what we do with the 
materials are for a good cause.  Remember this club has over two hundred members with a participation rate 
of just twenty-five percent .   

Any questions give me a Call at (614) 766-5935.  Chuck Murray  (The Toy Guy) 

                    2004/2005 Arthritis Chair Riser Program 
Ted Figunski  2 sets  Gordon Correla  7 
George whited 21  Bob Mcllyar   1 
Chuck Grimes &   Bill Harsh  36  
Frank Lake  14  John Fair   2 
Jim Walters  11  Ron Mack   5 
Joe Vano   7  Bob Folk   4 
Chad Brubaker  7  Steve Kandel  2 
Leon Gage   7  John Thill   1 
Dave Rouse   7  Scott Wallace  2 
 
                  Total for 2004/2005  = 135 Sets 
 
    See the letter form the Arthritis Foundation on page 3 
        Lue 

Mark your calendar: 
Holiday Party –  Thursday, December 1st (2005) – More information coming later 

 
            Tool Show – January 13th thru 15th  (2006)   
 
            January W.O.C.O. meeting – January 28th (2006) (this is a change) 
 

 

 On the Sick List   
Lue sent in this note saying that Bob Merry, a long time member is having some health problems and I’m sure a note or call to him 
would make him feel better.  Bob’s address is;  4260 E. Pike,  Zanesville Ohio, 740 452-4862 or 614 453-3054 
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Is this just for one week 

About (The President.) myself (Keith Rogers) 
 
I started off woodworking building model airplanes and carving bows and arrows from tree branches in our yard.  Later on, I had 4 
great years of woodworking with my teacher Mr. John Baldwin in our school shop.  Mr. Baldwin was demanding but also very pa-
tient as he helped me develop my woodworking skills. I learned to respect tools, and how to keep the shop organized and clean and 
most of all, how important it is to spend some time with a kid.  His interest in me kept me on the right track and I often think of 
him. 
 
I graduated in 1963 and bought my first table saw in 1967, a Sears Craftsman that I would use for the next 30 years.  I attended 
Franklin University and earned a degree in Business Management, served in the Ohio National Guard and retired from Big Bear 
Stores with 35 years of service.   
 
My wonderful wife Sally and I have a daughter Kathy and a son Scott and two grandchildren.  The youngest, 5-year-old Morgan, 
already loves working in my shop.  Sally and I enjoy traveling, reading, gardening and just being together.   Keith. 
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 If anyone has pictures from the picnic, Please let me know and/or send them to me.   Thanks,   Chuck 

In memory  
In memory of our good friend, Chad Brubaker, a fund has been started to place a memorial bench in his honor in front of the Cen-
tenary Methodist Church.  The bench, plaque and cement pad will cost about $1500.  The plaque on the bench will indicate that 
“Friends” have donated the bench, and Carolyn will receive a complete listing.  To contribute, please send a check, payable to the 
Village of Granville, to Larry Strayer, 3104 Canyon Rd, Granville, Ohio  43023. Your check will be returned if the needed $1500 
in not collected.  If you have any questions call Larry & Sally Strayer @ 614 562-3276            Thank You. 



Page 5  Plane News 
 

Photo Galler—Jack Hock 

Mechanich (sic) Exercises 
 
In 1703, Joseph Moxon’s writings were published in the above titled book.  This book 
passes along knowledge in woodworking, smithing, and turning to name a few, allow-
ing the reader to learn the art and mysteries of a giving craft.  The author also shared 
with us a wonderful insight to the trades during the late seventeenth and early eight-
eenth century.  
  
 We are fortunate enough to have in our club to have members that have stud-
ied these early woodworking techniques and are willing to share these arts and mys-
teries with us.   
 
This past summer WOCO members who had signed up were treated to two classes at 

the shop of Ron Herman.  The first class Ron gave was on augers and hand braces.  (This was no “boring” class.)  Those who attended 
now know the difference between bits for greenwood or those for dry wood along with how to tell which bits to use for hardwood or soft-
wood.  We then proceeded to learn about the different types of braces and breast drills, along with the evolution of chucks which hold the 
bits in place.  We were then given the opportunity to do hands on with different styles of bits and braces.  A great time was had by all who 
attended and I would like to extend my thanks to Ron for his time and generosity.    (Also a special thank you goes out to John Herrel for 
providing the photo.)  
 

Charles Murray   The Plane Guy 
 



Page 6  Plane News MORE WOCO NEWS—Chuck Grimes 
An Hour with Jim & Ruth Baumgardner 

Franchise Owners of Woodcraft 
4562 Cemetery Road, Hilliard, Ohio 

 
“It’s hard to believe that we’ve been here almost 7 years,” muse 

both Jim & Ruth Baumgardner who moved to Columbus in the summer of 1998 to open their Wood-
craft store. In this time they have met many central Ohio woodworkers and have greatly appreciated the many friendships and asso-
ciations they have made.  

“We enjoy our customer contacts and strive to serve our customer needs as best we can,” says Jim. “We are always looking 
for ways to assist customers with their projects and we take pride in having a knowledgeable staff  to do so. In fact, in the last few 
months, we added a ‘Wednesdays with Rol’ feature to our schedule. On this day, Rol Bloom, a seasoned woodworker, is present in 
the store from 10am – 3pm to assist customers with their specific questions and project needs. Rol even does planning and millwork, 
for a small fee.” 

Woodcraft is a full service woodworking store. They carry most major power tool product lines and a number of exclusive 
products you won’t find elsewhere. In addition, they sell quality lumber, offer a sharpening service, and offer a wide variety of 
woodworking classes for all skill levels. In fact, the Hilliard Woodcraft store has been repeatedly recognized by it’s corporate office 
as a leader in its education program. 

 
Woodcraft, Hilliard, also takes pride in offering many FREE demos and in organizing special events on a regular basis. 

Coming up soon are the following: 
 
September 23, 24, 25: Woodcraft’s Annual Truckload Lumber Sale 

Orders begin on September 1 – 18 for great prices on Cherry, Maple, Walnut, Poplar, Red & White Oak. Lumber 
delivery is set for September 23, 24 & 25. 

 
October 8 & 9: Woodcraft, Hilliard’s 7th Anniversary Celebration 

As part of our celebration Woodcraft has invited David Marks of the DIY Network to offer 4 classes for our cus-
tomers: 
Friday, October 7, 6pm – 9:30pm    Sharpening Scrapers & Handplanes 
Saturday, October 8, 9am – 12:30pm    Inlay With the Router 
Saturday, October 8, 1:30pm – 5pm    Setting Up & Resawing On The Bandsaw 
Sunday, October 9, 10am – 5pm    Guiding & Chemical Patination 
These classes are for a fee & are filling up quickly. Those interested should check their schedules & call the store 
soon to make a reservation.  614-527-7594 
 
In addition, Woodcraft will have FREE FOOD 12pm – 2pm both Saturday & Sunday and will offer FREE 
HANDS ON DEMOS in which customers can try out multiple new woodworking products & techniques. There 
will also be free prizes and drawings. 

 
November 4 & 5: Woodcarving With Nora Hall 

Nora Hall, internationally renowned relief carver will be at Woodcraft, Hilliard, offering a two-day class on Euro-
pean Style Carving. This class, for a fee, is a must for those wishing to enhance their woodcarving skills especially 
in the areas of traditional furniture decoration. 

 
Woodcraft enjoys its association with the woodworking clubs of central Ohio. They give a 10% discount (excluding power 

tools &  workbenches) to club members and assist in providing materials for many club projects. 
 

Woodcraft’s Store Hours 
 M-T-W-F    9AM – 7PM 
 TH               9AM – 9PM 
 SAT             9AM – 6PM 
 SUN           12PM – 5PM 

 
Woodcraft has a web site: www.woodcraft.com in which customers can look up current product offerings and our ongoing 

list of classes. Just click on stores, classes and details to get the current class information. Our phone number is 614-527-7594 and 
our e-mail address is woodcraft508@sbcglobal.net 

 
“Thanks for a great 7 years! We hope to service your woodworking needs for many, many more,”   

 
Jim & Ruth Baumgardner 
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CARPENTER STYLE TABLE SAW  

$325.00 New Price $499.99 
Craftsman 10 in. Table Saw, Stationary.  

 
Chuck Grimes>614 268-8821  Cell> 614 325-3350    

Air Dried Lumber For Sale.   
  

Cherry 5/4   $3.50 bdft 
Walnut 4/4  $3.20 bdft 
Oak 5/4       $2.00 bdft 
Elm 5/4      $1.75 bdft 

 
Green Lumber right off the sawmill  

100 bd minimum order. 
Maple    $1.75 bdft 

 
Brian Neeley 

561 Snoke Hill Rd.    
Lancaster, Ohio 43130    

Home 740 653 0185 after 8 pm 

FOR SALE 
     
   1.  Excalibur  router table insert, $75.00 
   2. New Powermatic hollow chisel mortiser,  
                       model 719A, $700.00 
   3.  New Delta dust collector, model #50-850, $225.00 
   4. HTC roller table, model # hrt-68   $100.00 
 

 Call Charles Murray, 837-6168 

Lumber for Sale at very low prices 
Various Hard Wood Call for info 

16973 Kandel Road 
Marysville, Ohio 43040 

 
937 642-5428 
Gene King 

For Sale  
 

6” Craftsman Jointer, EC w/dust collection box….. $150 
½” Craftsman Shaper, EC w/about 5 or 6 cutters..  $150 
 
 While not specifically a woodworking tool, 8HP Craftsman 
Wood Chipper/Shreader, also EC w/extra screens $400 
 
Also, free to a good home, I have some ten ¼” plate glass 
shelves 14 by 34 and four ¼” plate glass sliding doors about 
34” by 44” 
 

Steve Kandel (614) 855-0208 

 For Sale 
9" Delta Band Saw that I dropped on the floor and broke   
There are a couple of extra blades for it.  I am hoping that there is 
someone in the club that would like to have this saw for spare parts.  
Delta wants $63 + shipping for the broken part. I am asking $20. 
  

This saw is only two years old.    
          Lou Spezialetti 614-539-9718 

 E-Mail: spez_01@yahoo.com 
  

       DELTA 20" SCROLL SAW FOR SALE 
                         MODEL # 40-640 
 

   Installed new arms, pivot points & Quick blade release approxi-
mately 400 hours ago.  Very good condition. 

Asking price $125 
 

Lou Spezialetti 614-539-9718 
 E-Mail: spez_01@yahoo.com 

 

Clamps and cabinet for sale 
6 - 5’ Bar Clamps $30.00 Each 

Gun cabinet for 10 riffles with 3 drawers with glass 
doors$125.00,  Wagner safety planer $20.00 

 
Forest Bennett 614 239-8022 

lufor748@aol.com 

For sale  
 

    Cherry coffee table, oval 45 x 28 x 16 1/2 
    Bookcase, oak plywood w/cherry finish 40 1/2 x 39 x 12 

    Motor, G.E. 3/4 horsepower 1/2" shaft, 1725 rpm 
    

Call Larry Smith if interested - 614 798-8730 

                 For Sale 
 
1.  8 1/2" Hitachi Slide Compound Saw 
2.  3 hp Elu Electronic Plunge Router 
3.  1 1/4 hp Elu Electronic Plunge Router 
 
All for just $350.00 
 
Gary Behun; gary.behun@verizon.net. Tel.: 740- 382-3905  

For Sale 
 

Sears / Craftsman 2 HP Contractor Series Woodshaper  
with raised panel bits.  Cast iron top. $195.00 

Ryobi 16" Scroll Saw $40.00 
 
Kevin Kuchenbecker,  3029 Tenabo Avenue,  Columbus, Ohio 
43231   614-818-0021    kook@wowway.com 
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Visit these local retailers who support our club 
Woodcraft    4562 Cemetery Rd, Hilliard 
   614 527-7594 
 
Woodwerks,  1181 Claycraft  Rd. Columbus 
& Rockler  614 575-2400 
 
Blacklick Hardwoods, 6751-A Taylor Rd. 

614 864-4812       Blacklick 

WOCO web site   http://www.wocoweb.com/  

 WOCO & Other Meetings 
WOCO meets Sept 10, 2005. Spring Rd Church of Christ,     

74 Spring Rd Westerville, Oh 9:00am – 12:00pm 
 

Woodturners meet, 2nd Tuesday, Sept—May,  
The Ohio State University Industrial Technology Bldg. 

1100 Kinnear Road    7-9pm 
Andi Wolfe, Pres. 614 481-3184 

Dave Bowers, Secretary 740 927-9764. 
 

Columbus Chippers Carving Club, meet 3rd Wednesday, 
each month.    

MCL Cafeteria – Schrock & Route 3 in Westerville . 
Bill Bauer, President 740 666-2881 
Lori Andrews, Secretary 614 882-8239 

Plane News is a publication of the 
Woodworkers of Central Ohio 

PO Box 27234 
Columbus, Oh 43227  

Meetings are held the second Saturday of   
September,  November, January, March, and May. 

and From 9:00 am – 1:00 pm at Spring Road Church of 
Christ at  74 Spring Road,  Westerville, Oh 

 
President: Keith Rogers 614 879-5912 

Vice President: Charles Murray 614 837-6178 
Treasurer: Denny Cramer 614 890-3067 

Deadline for newsletter articles is the 15th of the month be-
fore the next meeting. Send newsletter articles to the editor.                     

cgrimes@columbus.rr.com   
Chuck Grimes  
159 Morse Rd. 

 Columbus, OH 43214 
Phone: 614 268-8821 or 614 325-3350 

Fax  614 267-5731 
 
If you would like to change the way you receive this 
newsletter, email or hard copy mailed, please contact me 
and I will make the change. Each mailed hard copy of the 
Newsletter costs the club about a $1.20.  


